
 
NC COASTAL RESOURCES ADVISORY COUNCIL 

July 23 - 25, 2008 
Holiday Inn Brownstone 

Raleigh, NC 
 

**Per CRAC bylaws, Article XIII, Section 5, Members are reminded to refrain from voting on rules and policies for which 
they have a significant and unique familial or financial interest. 

 
AGENDA 

 
Wednesday 23rd    
 
1:00 Council Call to Order (Roosevelt Room)    Dara Royal 

� Roll Call 
� Approval of May 2008 minutes 
� Announcements 

 
1:10 Land Use Plan Reviews       

� Edenton/Chowan Joint LUP (Certification)    Charlan Owens 
� Atlantic Beach Plan (Certification)     Maureen Will  
� Oak Island LUP (Amendment)      Mike Christenbury 

 
2:00 Offshore Wind Farming      Bob Leker 
          State Energy Office 
 
2:30 Wind Energy Permitting Issues     Doug Huggett 
 
2:45 Old/New Business       Dara Royal 

� Future agenda items 
 
2:50 Adjourn (CRC convenes at 3 pm) 
 
 
Thursday 24th & Friday 25th   
 
 **Meet in session with CRC, see CRC agenda** 

 
 

NEXT MEETING:  September 24-26, 2008 
Sea Trail Resort & Convention Center 

Sunset Beach, NC 
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July 10, 2008 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Coastal Resources Advisory Council 
FROM: Dara Royal 
SUBJECT: Preparation for July Meeting 
 
 
Greetings, and I hope you are all having an enjoyable and productive summer.  Once again our 
meeting will begin at 1:00 pm, please allow ample time to navigate downtown Raleigh!   
 
We have three land use plan reviews on our agenda, two certifications and one amendment.  I 
want to emphasize our responsibility to review these plans and make certification 
recommendations to the CRC.  It is not enough simply to support the staff’s recommendations, 
we have to do our own due diligence and be certain of the advice we are giving to the 
Commission.  Communities often struggle to adopt plans that satisfy residents, and state and 
federal requirements.  We should be sure to find out what issues arose at the local level or with 
DCM, and whether or how those issues were resolved. 
 
Doug Huggett’s discussion on wind energy permitting is on our July agenda, having been 
postponed from our May meeting.  Prior to Doug, Bob Leker from the State Energy Office in the 
Department of Administration will be speaking about coastal wind farming generally.  Bob is the 
Renewables Program Manager and will be a great resource on this issue. 
 
We will hold off on further discussion on public access through permitting until September, to 
give staff more time to research potential measures.  I hope also that we will have a 
presentation from NCDOT on their efforts in working with the Wildlife Resources Commission to 
provide access at bridge crossings. 
 
We will again be meeting in committee of the whole with the CRC on Thursday and Friday.  
Please review the CRC agenda and prepare for discussion on items of interest to you and your 
appointing bodies.  I look forward to seeing you all in Raleigh. 
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MEMORANDUM                                                   CRC-08-29 
 
To:       The Coastal Resources Commission and Coastal Resources Advisory Council  
From:     Charlan Owens, AICP, DCM Elizabeth City District Planner    
Date: July 9, 2008                                                                             
Subject: Chowan County and Town of Edenton Core Land Use Plan (July CRC Meeting) 
  
Chowan County and the Town of Edenton are requesting certification of their joint 2008 
Core Land Use Plan (LUP).   
 
Overview 
Chowan County is bounded by Gates County to the north, Perquimans County and the Yeopim 
River to the east, the Albemarle Sound and Edenton Bay to the south, and the Chowan River to 
the west.  The Town of Edenton is located on Edenton Bay.  Chowan County has a year round or 
permanent population of 14,664 persons, with approximately 35% of the county population 
(5,082 persons) living in Edenton.  Estimated seasonal population is approximately 1,834 
persons, approximately 50 % (916 persons) of which are located in Edenton.  By 2025, the 
county is projected to add between 1,078 and 3,611 permanent residents and an estimated 416 
seasonal residents.   
 
Within the County, growth is generally anticipated to continue on the fringe of Edenton and 
along the waterfront, primarily in areas designated as “Medium/High Density Residential”, 
“Commercial”, and “Industrial” on the County’s Future Land Use Map.  The Sandy Point “New 
Urban Waterfront” pilot project located on NC 32 along the Albemarle Sound is included within 
the “Medium/High Density Residential” designation and includes a mixture of residential, 
commercial, and recreational uses in a traditional neighborhood community setting. Much of the 
County’s future residential development is expected to be retirement-aged developments, 
locating primarily in waterfront areas.   
 
All areas of Edenton, except for those designated as “Conservation Open Space” on the Town’s 
Future Land Use Map, are anticipated for growth.  The Town will continue to experience 
pressure for development along the primary US 17 and NC 32 corridors at the Town periphery.  
Redevelopment and infill of development within the Town core is also expected.  The Town has 
a sizeable retirement-aged population and growth is expected to increase in this sector of the 
population.   
 
The Chowan County Board of Commissioners and Edenton Town Council adopted the land use 
plan in a joint meeting on June 23, 2008.  There are no policy statements that exceed State 
standards in the adopted LUP.   



Page 2 of 2 
 

The public had the opportunity to provide written comments on the LUP up to fifteen (15) 
business days prior to the CRC meeting.  No comments were received.   
 
DCM Staff recommendation:  DCM staff has determined that Chowan County and the Town of 
Edenton have met the substantive requirements outlined in the 2002 Land Use Plan Guidelines 
and that there are no conflicts evident within either state or federal law or the State’s Coastal 
Management Program. 
 
DCM staff recommends that the CRAC forward the joint Chowan County/Town of Edenton 
Land Use Plan to the CRC for certification approval.   
 
As a reminder, please bring the pre-circulation memo and review guide (you received during the 
first week of July) to the CRAC/CRC meeting.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact me (Charlan Owens) at 252-264-3901. 
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CRC-08-32 

MEMORANDUM                                                  
To:       The Coastal Resources Commission and Coastal Resources Advisory Council  
From:     Maureen Meehan Will, DCM Morehead City District Planner    
Date: July 9, 2008   
Subject: Town of Atlantic Beach Core Land Use Plan (July CRC Meeting) 
  
The Town of Atlantic Beach is requesting certification of their joint 2008 Core Land Use 
Plan (LUP).   
 
Overview 
The Town of Atlantic Beach is located on the eastern most end of Bogue Banks across Bogue 
Sound from the Town of Morehead City.  Atlantic Beach has always been a popular tourist 
destination and today is facing the challenges of balancing redevelopment pressures and the 
traditional character of the beach town.  The LUP provides a solid foundation for development 
and especially redevelopment patterns, which will be implemented through local ordinances.   
 
The main issues that are included in the vision statement and further outlined in the policy 
statements include:  protection of environmental assests, preserving a small town atmosphere, 
prudent economic development, partnerships, balancing the needs of tourists and full time 
residents alike, encouraging mixed use development, providing open access to the beach and 
sound areas, encourage non-automobile transit improvements, sustainable development through 
encouragement of creative private investment, and create/maintain a vibrant and diverse 
community.    
 
The following policy statements exceed State development regulations: 
 
P. 16 The Town of Atlantic Beach opposes the construction of any privately-owned signs 

(including commercial signs) in areas of environmental concern as defined by 15A NCAC 
7H.  This policy exceeds state requirements. 

 
P. 27 The Town of Atlantic Beach opposes the location of floating homes within its jurisdiction.  

This policy exceeds state requirements.   
 
P. 28 Except for Money Island, the Town of Atlantic Beach opposes the development of sound 

and estuarine islands.  This policy exceeds state requirements.   
 
The Atlantic Beach Town Council adopted the land use plan in a meeting on April 21, 2008.       
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The public had the opportunity to provide written comments on the LUP up to fifteen (15) 
business days prior to the CRC meeting.  No comments were received.   
 
DCM Staff recommendation:  DCM staff has determined that the Town of Atlantic Beach has 
met the substantive requirements outlined in the 2002 Land Use Plan Guidelines and that there 
are no conflicts evident within either state or federal law or the State’s Coastal Management 
Program. 
 
DCM staff recommends that the CRAC forward the Atlantic Beach Land Use Plan to the CRC 
for certification.   
 
As a reminder, please bring the pre-circulation memo and review guide (you received during the 
first week of July) to the CRAC/CRC meeting.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate 
to contact me (Maureen Meehan Will) at 252-808-2808. 
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